

# Crossroads Connections

#### **Crossroads Community Church**

August, 2017

### In This Issue

	Page
From the Pastor's Desk	1
Session Report	2
Finances & Attendance	2
Missions Highlight	3
New Members	4
Family of the Month	4
Mighty Men's Ministry	5
PCA General Assembly Report	6, 7
Camp Treasure Island	8
Dates to Remember	9
Sermon Schedule	9
Birthdays & Anniversaries	10
Nursery & Greeter Lists	10
Calendar	11

Crossroads Community Church 104 Heather Road Upper Darby, PA 19082 610-352-3130

crossroadschurchpca@gmail.com www.crossroadspca.com

Office Hours: 9:00 am to 2:00 pm Mon., Wed., Thurs., Fri.

Senior Pastor: Rev. Michael Quillen

Sunday Worship Services 8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m.

Sunday School / ESL 9:45 a.m.



I was once at a music concert in a big sports arena with a friend. Even though we had decent seats, we could not see what was happening up on the stage. One reason we had trouble was that our line of sight was a little obstructed by the sound technicians. They had a raised platform from which they controlled the volumes and mixes of the instruments.

The other reason we had trouble was that the people on that platform also controlled the elaborate lightshow. They had a large computer monitor that would show the upcoming patterns for the dozens of spotlights shining on the stage moments before the lights on stage actually changed.



My friend and I had a hard time looking at the real show as the width, color, and duration of the patterns to come were right there in front of our eyes. We were transfixed by this limited view of the future.

Sometimes we do the same thing as Christians. We are transfixed by an excessive study of prophecy or preoccupied with determining "God's will". We try so hard to see the plan for the future that we miss reality happening before us.

God does not intend for us to live that way. He does not give us a detailed map for the future. Instead, He requires us to walk by faith trusting that He holds the future (2 Corinthians 5:7).

How long will this suffering last? How long till He returns? We don't know. We do know the Lord. And we know that He knows what is going to happen.

Like the technicians on the platform at the concert, God not only sees the whole "show", He planned it. God knows what is coming, when it is coming, how long it will last, and when it will end.

You can rest assured that He will do right and all will eventually be right because God made the life, death, and resurrection of his Son the center of that plan (Acts 2:22-23; 4:26-28). Jesus Christ is the "star" of the show. Rest in that truth, embrace reality, and be prepared for an amazing encore that does not end.

Now faith is the assurance of things hoped for, the conviction of things not seen. -- Hebrews 11:1 (NASB)

-- In His Service, Pastor Mike Quillen

# Session Report



The Session met on Monday July 10th together with the Deacons. The meeting opened with prayer and an exhortation from Pastor Quillen. New members were reviewed and assigned to their flocks. The Officers spent time as a group praying for various needs within the congregation particularly focusing on those with health concerns including upcoming surgeries, those who had recently suffered deaths in their families and those with employment concerns. They then discussed various needs within the congregation and addressing those needs.

After reviewing the financial reports and noting with thanks that all bills are paid, the Officers received an update on the preschool and discussed several property matters including the new security system approved by the Deacons, trash cleanup, signage and water in the kitchen. They noted some amendments and approved a contract for the new security system with a goal for it to be installed and fully operational by the commencement of school in September.

The Officers closed their joint meeting in prayer and then relocated to meet separately.

After prayer and discussion, the Session addressed several matters including new members being added to the church and officer nominations and training. Noting the need to address ongoing spiritual development and church and ministry participation of those raised in the church and those entering the church as adults, the elders discussed the young adults and Pastor Quillen's plans for their Sunday School Class and a growth group. They also discussed the upcoming transition in youth ministry and in particular what should be the church's expectations for that ministry and its leadership. In addition to a review of responsibilities, the elders noted that leaders should have a well-defined reformed theological understanding and training, a demonstrated mature relationship with Jesus Christ that would be an example for our youth, and a history of encouraging and modeling participation in existing church outreach and ministry. The objective of these ministries is to encourage the participants in their walk with Christ and partnering in the Gospel ministry at Crossroads.

The elders approved Pastor Quillen's request to preach in another evangelical church while on his vacation and prayed that it would be a blessing to that church.

Pastor Quillen and Pastor Oommen discussed their observations from the June 2017 General Assembly and responded to various matters of concern raised by their fellow elders. One matter of ongoing concern was the continued small number of ruling elders represented at the General Assembly. Teaching elders comprised over 75 % of the delegates in Greensboro. On a positive note, Pastor Quillen noted organizational changes were approved to require that presbyteries rather than denominational entities be the source of future initiatives regarding study committees. Other changes would strengthen the review power of elected commissioners while limited the power of denominational agencies. This is in keeping with our Presbyterian form of church government whereby initiatives originate in the presbytery rather than with the denominational hierarchy or staff. There remains an ongoing concern with the tendency to seek affirmation from our culture rather than following the dictates of Scripture which are increasingly unpopular in a secular society. This desire for societal affirmation results in confusion and compromise neither of which are beneficial to the church of Jesus Christ.

The meeting closed in prayer for the church and the Presbyterian Church in America.

They prayed for Brandon and noted what a blessing he and Traci had been for the youth and the church as a whole.

The Elders closed their meeting in prayer and asked the Lord for His continued guidance and direction.

### Finances & Attendance



# Report for July, 2017

	Attendance			Offerings										
	8:30 a.m.	11:00 a.m.	Total		Total		Total		Current	Missions	[	Deacons	E	Building
Date	Service	Service			Fund	Fund		Fund		Fund				
2	75	181	256	\$	4,826.25	\$ 1,534.75	\$	710.00	\$	847.63				
9	69	145	214	\$	4,014.88	\$ 1,117.50	\$	456.51	\$	512.00				
16	80	169	249	\$	3,288.50	\$ 1,267.50	\$	316.00	\$	722.63				
23	70	177	247	\$	2,899.16	\$ 845.72	\$	259.00	\$	294.00				
30	72	137	209	\$	8,725.75	\$ 625.25	\$	360.00	\$	757.05				
	July Totals:			\$	23,754.54	\$5,390.72	\$	2,101.51	\$	3,133.31				
Cui	Current and Missions Fund July Budgets:				26,783.04	\$5,784.30								

# Missions Highlight



We of Crossroads Community Church are more familiar than most congregations when it comes to bringing the Gospel to folks of other nationalities and cultures. Right here in our own church family and neighborhood are opportunities to share the message in TEAM street ministry, Bible studies, prayer partnering, Vacation Bible School, pre-school, and through the excellent preaching of our pastors. But sometimes there comes a call to take Christ across the seas; such is the case of our recent mission trips to India.

Next year we are looking to still another opportunity. Our own Betty O'Dero, working with Christian Rehab Uganda, has invited members of our congregation to join her next August in the Ugandan mission field. Among other CRU ministries, Betty and her team work with incarcerated Ugandan women who, unlike here in the States, keep their young children with them in prison. CRU helps with the education of these prisoners' older children through a Charitable Foundation which for \$100.00 can provide them school supplies and uniforms for a term or a term's tuition. Even more importantly, these circumstances make it possible for Betty to demonstrate the love of Christ to women who, with their young ones so close, may be open to hearing how God can work in their children's lives as well their own.



We of your Crossroads Missions Team are investigating the logistics of such a mission for up to ten dedicated people who are willing to be part of such a challenging undertaking in August of 2018. As always there are lots of questions to be answered, plans to be made and prayers to be lifted up, but what an adventure this will be and what a chance to help change the direction of lives as only the Gospel can.

Please let Betty, Jack Matsinger or any Missions Committee member know of your interest so that we can begin preparations for your participation.

It is Back to School time! Help the children of Christian Rehab Uganda get ready for the school year. Take advantage of our back to school sales and bring notebooks, pencils and loose-leaf paper to the church to be packed and shipped. Any additional items normally used at school are welcome. There are more than 150 students this year. Thank you! Our congregation is a key supplier of school items for Christian Rehab. We will collect materials until Sunday, September 3rd.

#### Crossroads in the Summer Farewell to the Burks Family August 6, 2017 - 6:00 p.m. at the Church

Brandon, Traci, and children have accepted a call to Dry Ridge Baptist Church in Dry Ridge, Kentucky. Please join us in saying "Farewell", wish them the best in their new ministry, and let them know that their work with the youth of Crossroads has been appreciated and that they will be missed.

**Potluck Dinner**: Bring a meal, a salad or dessert to share. Beverages will be provided.



### New Members



### Please join us in welcoming Crossroads newest members



**Jillian Smith** grew up in Southeastern TN/North GA. She went to college and grad school in the South, but felt like God was calling her to experience life with people in a new part of the world rather than where she lived most of her life to date. So, she moved to Philly! She now works at Esperanza Health Center in North Philly where she is a pediatric nurse practitioner.

**Jennifer Tinubu** is a music teacher and stay at home mom, who is married to Hakeem, a Realtor. They have one son, Juwon, who is nine months old. The Tinubu family lives in Germantown. Jennifer has joined the choir at Crossroads and has also been a substitute pianist for the 11:00 service.





Lana Aris - See the Aris family below.

### Family of the Month



### This month the Crossroads Connections spotlight is on the Aris family

John, a personal injury attorney, and Lana, a homemaker, have three children: Mark (20), Amy (19), and Ashley (14). Both Mark and Amy are in college—Delaware County Community College and Northeastern University, respectively—and Ashley is entering high school at Upper Darby. The whole family loves cats and musical theater, and they each have their own passions and interests. John is an avid tennis player, Lana loves supporting missions, Mark is passionate about creationism vs. evolution, Amy loves literature, and Ashley has a heart for children.

One of the family's first introductions to Crossroads was through our children's ministries, as the children attended Camp Treasure Island, CHEER, and the Kid's Fair. Years later, Ashley's involvement with CEF brought the family to come to Crossroads regularly. Attending since April of 2016, Lana



became of member of Crossroads this month. She is looking forward to serving the Lord through coordinating the Greeters' scheduling, helping Pastor Shibu with Young Life at Beverly Hills Middle School, and continuing her work with Good News Clubs with Ashley. Ashley is active in Crossfire and uses her gift of working with children through volunteering with the Kid's Fair and Camp Treasure Island.

The family most appreciates Crossroad's commitment to see the good news of the gospel shared throughout the world, and the love the congregation shows to one another.

Fun Fact: 101 children attended John and Lana's wedding

~ Written by Colleen Kelly

# Mighty Men's Ministry



### White Water Rafting Adventure

On Saturday, July 8, 2017, a contingent of thirteen men and boys from Crossroads carpooled to Jim Thorpe, PA, about 90 minutes from Crossroads. Their mission? To receive the gift of God's wonderful love and blessings through the activity of white water rafting.



The trip got off to a shaky start with a near accident on the Northeast Extension caused by a crazy driver in a pickup truck speeding up the shoulder of the road. Thanks to God's grace and protection, and Ben's skillful driving, everyone made it safely.

"Extreme Team 1", had a seven-member crew in its raft, and "Extreme Team 2" had six members. It was a fun day with guys on each team pulling together to navigate the 10-mile course down the river (with the occasional water fight). The waters of the Lehigh River had its challenges but both teams made it through unscathed. Although "Extreme Team 2" did get stuck on a large rock at the end of the course.

Everyone involved said it was a great trip and a fun time, and they can't wait to do it again. They hope that more men will participate next year and become part of the fun and fellowship.















# PCA General Assembly Report



### Report on the 45th General Assembly of the PCA

By Pastor Mike Quillen

Our denomination's annual meeting took place from June 12-15, 2017 in Greensboro, NC. It was the twelfth time I've attended the General Assembly. Pastor Shibu also attended, but for the first time.

We were among 1,461 commissioners who came from nearly 900 PCA churches in the USA and Canada. The vast majority were pastors / ministers (1,151) and the balance were church elders (310). While the ratio of pastors to elders was too low, it is encouraging that 60% of our 1,545 churches attended.



The highlight for me every year is worship. Services occurred all three nights; communion was offered at two of them. The preaching was excellent, the singing was incredible, and the prayers were a blessing.

Dr. Alexander Jun was elected Moderator. He is an elder at New Life Mission Presbyterian Church of Korean Southwest Presbytery. Dr. Jun is the first Korean-American Moderator of the PCA General Assembly. We heard progress reports from the 10 Assembly-level Committees and Agencies (e.g. Mission to the World, Mission to North America, Covenant College, Reformed University Ministries, etc.).



Of the many issues addressed, three were controversial:

- (1) An Overture aimed at strengthening / reaffirming our view of marriage as between one man and one woman;
- (2) A report from a study committee on racial reconciliation; and
- (3) A study committee report on the Role of Women in the PCA.
- **1. Marriage Overture.** An overture is a request from a regional group of churches (called a Presbytery) asking the General Assembly to take an action or make a statement. This overture asked that Chapter 59 "The Solemnization of Marriage" in *The Book of Church Order* (BCO) move from informational status to fully authoritative.

The reasons for the change were many, but the most compelling were related to having a strong statement on biblical marriage in the BCO so that military and civilian chaplains, as well as pastors, would have a place to point in our "policy manual" that explicitly forbids them to perform homosexual "marriages".

Our doctrinal statement (*The Westminster Confession of Faith*) has a clear and binding statement on our beliefs about biblical marriage, but the BCO does not. In fact, all 17 chapters of the Directory for Worship are not binding except for the three chapters on the sacraments (BCO 56, 57, 58).

Opposition to this overture came from two camps. One group wanted to make the whole *Directory for Worship* binding rather than just one more chapter. Another group considered this overture as a political / counter-cultural statement on one issue (gay marriage) that would add no real impact or change to our beliefs and practices.

In the end, we deferred the issue to next year.

**2. Racial Reconciliation and Ethnic Diversity Committee.** This committee was tasked to assess the situation in the PCA, identify specific problems we need to address, and develop constructive guidelines / concrete steps in order to make progress toward the work of racial reconciliation. To that end, the committee arranged four seminars at this General Assembly. Led by committee members, these seminars addressed issues relating to Racial Reconciliation and Ethnic Diversity.

I attended a seminar on "Planting and Pastoring a Multi-Cultural Church" and another on "Lost Legacies: African-American Fathers and Brothers in Presbyterian History." Both were helpful and/or informative. There were lots of mentions of Philadelphia in connection with the first African-American pastors and churches. I learned about the role of various Presbyterians who were for or against the movement that led to the founding of what would become Liberia. I hope to learn more about my African-American fathers in the future.

With respect to the rest of their work, the committee asked for more time to do a survey and consider its results. The Assembly approved continuing the committee for another year.

Continued to PCA General Assembly Report on Page 7

#### PCA General Assembly Report from Page 6

- **3. Report on the Role of Women in the PCA.** As I mentioned in last year's summary, controversy surrounded this report from the very beginning due to three main issues.
- (a) The source of the proposal. It was proposed by a committee of denominational leadership rather than coming from a local church or presbytery. The PCA has historically valued decentralized efforts ("grass roots" or "bottom up" actions) rather than centralized proposals ("top down"). The Assembly addressed the "source" problem with two overwhelmingly supported overtures. Overture 7 was approved, changing the rules so the committee that proposed the study may no longer propose anything without coming through a "lower court" (i.e. Presbytery). Overture 18 was approved, requiring that any and all study committee proposals come only from presbyteries to General Assembly.
- (b) The composition of the committee. Members of the committee were appointed by the 2016 moderator. He selected several pastors in good standing and some very gifted women. However, he appointed no elders to the committee. This goes against not only our accepted practice for committees, but the settled conviction behind it. That is, we believe that pastors and elders are equal. We call pastors / ministers called to a church "Teaching Elders" and elders called from the local church "Ruling Elders". Our belief in this equality requires balance, but so does wisdom. After all, it is usually the ministers who give up orthodoxy before the other elders and before their congregations.

Furthermore, given the values mentioned in the "source" issue above, this action was viewed with suspicion by many. The composition of the committee was seen as an effort to move the denomination toward a more liberal position. While the assumption of motives is a bad practice, filling the committee in such a way unnecessarily feeds that tendency (or proves it to be valid).

Thankfully, the composition of study committees is also resolved by the changes mentioned above. Study committee proposals will now go through the same process as other overtures. Therefore, future study committee proposals will receive the same scrutiny, revision, debate, and amendment leads that leads to the improvement of good proposals or the defeat of bad proposals.

(c) The necessity of the study. Many view the role of women in the PCA as firmly established and settled by previous actions of the General Assembly, our current Book of Church Order, and the Bible's clear teaching. Therefore, they assert, this study was not necessary.

I understand this position and am very sympathetic to it. The study committee report turned out very orthodox, but could have been much stronger and less contentious with some research into PCA court cases and General Assembly decisions in the last 10 years (some of those coming through the persistent endeavors of Crossroads' elders). Maybe a more balanced committee would have solved this issue?

Regardless, the role of women in the PCA was not settled before the report and is not settled now. If you read through responses to the committee and its report or listen to the speeches at the Assembly, you will see profound differences. These differences are not at the level of what the Scripture says.

I think there is nearly unanimous support for male-only ordination to elder among PCA pastors and elders. Scripture is clear on the issue (see 1 Timothy 2:12). Yet, beyond that particular application of Scripture, the role of women in our churches is not consistent.

For example, the application of 1 Timothy 2:12 ("I do not permit a woman to teach or have authority over a man...") ranges from an exceedingly universal prohibition (something like "no woman may ever teach any man anything any time") to a much more permissive scope (close to saying "a woman may do anything an unordained man may do [that is, no preaching or eldering]"). I don't think either of these positions get it quite right.

This is not a simple issue to resolve. We are all swayed by culture to varying degrees (cf. Romans 12:2). Application in the real world is often challenging. Why do you wear blended fabrics when Deuteronomy 22:11 says not to? Why don't you greet one another with a kiss when 1 Corinthians 16:20 commands it?

This is not a simple issue, but like the passages above, there are principles that can guide application in complex situations. There is also wisdom available through the indwelling Spirit working through His people and with His Word.

So, I'd like our elders to study the issue of women's roles in general and 1 Timothy 2:12 in particular. I'd like us to develop a position we agree on and that provides guidelines for our church life. This is critical because it is just as wrong to forbid what God permits as to permit what God forbids (see Jesus' many arguments with the Pharisees on the Sabbath, mercy, engaging sinners, etc.).

With our gifted elders, I am optimistic that we will provide something helpful beyond our church. Please pray for us as we read through the committee report and discuss these issues in the coming months. Pray for the Spirit to work leading us to the truth and its proper application.

I'm optimistic about the future of the PCA. My main concern is our ability to listen to each other rather than talk past one another. That is a symptom of our cultural climate and its inability to debate without demonizing. As Christians, we can rise above that. We can have principled debate about significant issues. If we choose to. I hope and pray we do.

Thanks for reading through the whole summary. If you want to see the Assembly for yourself, go to https://livestream.com/accounts/8521918.

(Includes information from a report by L. Roy Taylor, Stated Clerk)

# Camp Treasure Island





### **Pates to Remember**



#### Crossroads in the Summer

Sunday evenings at 6:00 p.m. through August (Crossfire in the Summer meets at 4:00 p.m.). It is a time for a potluck picnic, singing, testimonies, and fellowship. Bring a meal, salad or dessert to share with others. Where?

#### **August Schedule**

- 6 Farewell to the Burks family at the church (See page 3)
- 13 No Crossroads in the Summer Church picnic on Saturday
- 20 At the Nelson home
- 27 At the Batzel home

#### Together Experiencing a Ministry (T.E.A.M.) Nights Wednesdays, August 2 and 16

Come join us in intercessory prayer, dynamic evangelism, friendship and encouragement, discipleship, and spiritual mentoring. Everyone can participate in one of five teams: Prayer; Encouragement; Evangelism; Discipleship; or Hospitality.

#### **Communion Services**

Sunday, August 6 at 8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m.

#### Church Picnic at Ridley Creek State Park, Pavilion #17 Saturday, August 12 at 2:00 p.m.

A fun afternoon of fellowship, kids' games, youngsters vs. oldsters softball, and grilling. Bring a late afternoon meal and covered dish to share.

#### **All Church Cleanup**

#### Saturday, August 26 at 10:00 a.m.

Come and help us give the church a good cleaning after the busy summer. Bring your favorite cleaning supplies (rags. cleaning products, brooms, etc.)

# Saturday, August 26 at 7:00 p.m.

Philadelphia Union vs. Atlanta United FC at Talen Energy Stadium

# Mighty Men's Ministry Soccer Night Out

#### **Attention All Parents of Preschool Age Children**

The new Crossroads Community Preschool (Formerly 69<sup>th</sup> Street Alliance Preschool) has openings for the upcoming school year which starts on September 11<sup>th</sup>. Act now and register your child before it's too late. Please call 610-352-4092 for more information.

## Crossroads Sermon Schedule August 2017

#### August 6

"Downs & Ups"

1 Kinas 17 Pastor Mike Quillen

#### August 13

"Fear, Faith, Fire"

1 Kings 18 Pastor Mike Quillen

#### August 20

"Still Listening"

1 Kings 19 Pastor Mike Quillen

#### August 27

"Victory is Knowledge"

1 Kings 20 Pastor David Van Meerbeke



Celebrating 24 Years of Educating Young Children For More Info Call 610-352-4092

# Birthdays & Anniversaries



# **August Birthdays**

02 - Tamara Wheeler
07 - Dan Barr, Jr.
07 - Ralph Suny
07 - Sara Suny
07 - Jared Widger
08 - Dolapo David Olowu
10 - Tyreese Stafford
10 - Idara Umoh
11 - Sumintra Bachan
11 - Trinitee Stafford
12 - Amber Leake
14 - Tracy Downward
15 - Joshua Chenyanah

15 - Sunila Gorde
15 - Mary Anna Pross
16 - Pete Agostini
17 - Nyenkan Boyah
18 - Anne Cherian
18 - Oyinka Olowu
18 - Sue Stromberg
19 - Nyssa Smith
20 - Haddon Burks
20 - Ronald Vessels
21 - Sunil Lindo
23 - Zipporah Ellis
23 - Hannah Nwenyi

23 - Stephen Weah, Jr.
25 - Eric Fallah
25 - Shari Melbourne
25 - Nathan Reese
26 - Sam Bronson
26 - Charles Leake
27 - Jason Stomberg
27 - Jim Wilkinson
28 - Emmy Baldassarre
28 - Ron Burrell
30 - Jacinth Chikkala
31 - Elvira Porter

# **August Anniversaries**

02 – Ken and Dawn Wilson 08 – Samuel and Rose Kagiri 08 – Jack and Donna Murtaugh 10 – Goodie and Uzezi Omuyeh 11 - Bernie and Pam Widger20 - John and Brook Batzel20 - Kevin and Lois Smith24 - Shibu and Mary Oommen

26 – Wali and Marcia Ahmad 26 – James and Susanna Mahn 26 – Hadden and Bobbie Smith 30 – Jermaine and Alayna Jones

# Nursery & Greeter Lists



Report at:	Nursery		Greeters
August 6			
8:10 a.m.	Sarah Melbourne; Shari Melbourne	•	Fran Froelich, Doris Goe
9:30 a.m.	Aminata Sesay; Julia Quillen		Pat Cavalier
10:40 a.m.	Peggy Styer; Uzezi Omuyeh Inf:	Chimwemwe Doctor	Lynn Brown; Ron and Lynette Vessels
August 13			
8:10 a.m.	Pam Widger; Jen Widger		Zonia Smith
9:30 a.m.	Sara Coffin; Heather Smith		Louines Louis
10:40 a.m.	Julie Reese; Beth Mulgrew Ir	f: Colleen Kelly	Dolapo Olowu; Emilia Adah; Udo Umoh
August 20			
8:10 a.m.	Brook Batzel; Jack Matsinger		Victoria Goodlin
9:30 a.m.	Traci Burks; John Batzel		Maddie Barch
10:40 a.m.	Bob Styer; Jhansi Chikkala Inf: C	Cindy Van Meerbeke	James and Susanna Mahn; Ami Gbolo
August 27			
8:10 a.m.	Dudley Reese; Gloria Jarwood		Anthony Yeboah
9:30 a.m.	Fran Froelich; Pam Bronson		Sarah Melbourne
10:40 a.m.	Naomi Mureria; Faith Ellis	Inf: Alayna Jones	Kathy Ford; Betty O'Dero

# Church Calendar



	Aug	ust 2	201	7

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	
	-	for this is God	tinually, give th 's will for you i hessalonians 5:	n Christ Jesu			
Tuesdays a Phone: 1-60	-In Prayer Line at 9:00 p.m. 05-475-6006 de: 333732	9:00 p.m. Women's Prayer Line	6:00 Discipleship 7:00 pm T.E.A.M.	11:00 a.m. Revival Prayer	4	5	
4:00pm Crossfire 6:00pm Crossroads in the Summer  7:00 p.m. Prayer at Centennial House		9:00 p.m. Women's Prayer Line	<b>9</b> 6:00 Discipleship GROWTH GROUPS	10 11:00 a.m. Revival Prayer		12 Church Picnic at Ridley Creek State Park Pavilion #17	
4:00pm Crossfire 6:00pm Crossroads in the Summer	14 7:00 p.m. Prayer at Centennial House	9:00 p.m. Women's Prayer Line	6:00 Discipleship 7:00 pm T.E.A.M.	17 11:00 a.m. Revival Prayer	18	19	
20 12:30 MMM mtg 4:00pm Crossfire 6:00pm Crossroads in the Summer	7:00 p.m. Prayer at Centennial House	9:00 p.m. Women's Prayer Line	6:00 Discipleship	24 11:00 a.m. Revival Prayer	25	26 All Church Clean-Up Day 9:00 a.m. MMM Union Game 7:00 p.m.	
27	28	29	30	31			
4:00pm Crossfire 6:00pm Crossroads in the Summer	7:00 p.m. Prayer at Centennial House	9:00 p.m. Women's Prayer Line		11:00 a.m. Revival Prayer			